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by Daniel Dang

Just a quick look out the windows confirms that early winter is settling 
in over us. Please be careful navigating the icy pathways and walkways 
around our community, and please give a helping hand to your elderly 
neighbour(s) who may need help in getting around. I just want to take 
this opportunity to provide a quick update to our residents on a number of 
developments around our community.

Our monthly newsletter - The Crescent View - is the result of tremendous 
effort by our numerous volunteers at each stage of its development, 
assembly, production and eventual timely delivery to your mailbox. Each 
month, our volunteer writers and contributors provide our dedicated 
newsletter editor with articles to edit and assemble for publication. From 
there Ellis-Evans Design Ltd., our publisher, puts together the final 
touches before it goes to press. After printing, our newsletter is picked 
up and bundled for distribution to our 50 plus volunteer carriers by our 
volunteer East and West distribution managers. Then, your monthly 
newsletter is finally deposited in your mailbox by our dedicated route 
carriers. On behalf of CHCA, I would like to thank all of our volunteers 
for their tremendous efforts to bring our community newsletter to our 
readership each and every month. There are a few open routes where our 
carriers have retired and/or moved out of the community. We are hoping 
that another community resident can step in and give us a hand to ensure 
the newsletter continues to be delivered to all Crescent Heights residents 
in a timely manner. Please get in touch with either John McDermid or 
myself if you are able to help.

The CHCA is also looking for a part-time community Hall Rental 
Coordinator, who can assist us with before and after inspections of the 
hall for each rental event. Working together with our Hall Rental Manager, 
this person will also be helping CHCA in identifying maintenance and 
upkeep items that need to be addressed to help keep our hall facilities 
in good rental condition. This will be a contracted position with the CHCA 
and paid with a recoverable surcharge on our facility renters. If any of our 
community residents are interested in this position, please contact either 
myself or any of our fellow board members for more information.

The City of Calgary Parks department came to our board meeting last 
month with exciting news regarding planned lifecycle maintenance 
projects for our beloved Crescent Park. Work is scheduled to start in the 
spring of 2014. 

President’s Message





Another fascinating house history that was unearthed during the 2013 
edition of Century Homes Calgary was that of a home located at 1006 
- 1 Street NW, directly across from Crescent Heights High School. 
From external appearances the subject appears to be a well-cared-
for Edwardian gable-front two-storey; that observation however belies 
its historical significance. While this house’s history doesn’t have the 
same cachet that the tale of the Craftsman bungalow’s murderess does- 
featured in last month’s Crescent View- it comes with a pedigree steeped 
in the very annals of our community’s history. And did I mention that there 
were ghosts? 

To properly relate this story, it’s necessary to go back to a time before 
Crescent Heights was even a village, thereby setting the stage for the 
appearance of this historic dwelling. So at the risk of alienating my 
faithful reader(s), who have no doubt committed all my previous articles 
to memory, I’ll delve into some of those same articles for the requisite 
background. 

These are the facts, Ma’am. In 1906, local entrepreneur A.J. McArthur 
subdivided one of his two quarter sections, that which was bounded on 
the north by 16th Avenue North and on the south by 8th Avenue, and then 
began selling acre lots to speculators who in turn parcelled them out and 
resold them. To the north, realtor J.F. Mitchell followed suit with his quarter 

section due north of McArthur’s. By late 1907, there were enough residents 
in these two quarter sections to petition the provincial government for 
village status. By that point, the city to the south had already annexed the 
lands south of 8th Ave North and the locals may have subsequently come 
to feel that village status might eventually provide them with a collective 
bargaining advantage.

 And so it was that on May 1, 1908, Crescent Heights officially became 
a village. 

The Little Church That Could
by Professor Z 
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By the early 1900’s, A.J. McArthur and his wife Catherine had become 
prominent members of First Baptist Church downtown. But this dynamic 
duo couldn’t help but see the many advantages of promoting a church 
“plant” in their own neighborhood. Accordingly, A.J.’s real estate office 
located in the south reaches of what is now Rotary Park, took on in the 
additional function in 1907 of a temporary residence for Reverend Doctor 
McLaurin and his family as well as that of a venue for Baptist Sunday 
School services. In furtherance of the cause, that same year McArthur 
set aside 3 building lots on the southwest corner of 11th Avenue and 1st 
Street NW, and arranged for the construction of a two-storey frame church 
on the property. He provided interim funding to complete construction, 
and once complete, the shortfall in building costs that could be raised via 
public subscription was covered by a third-party mortgage placed on the 
property. Title to the three lots remained in McArthur’s name as the local 
church did not become a legal entity until later on, in 1909.

In 1910, McArthur became the MPP (now termed an MLA) for Gleichen, 
which riding included the village of Crescent Heights. His unforeseen death 
in 1911 at the age of 54 however, resulted in a legal boondoggle since 
the financial interests of his two sons, both minors, required the ongoing 
involvement of an Official Guardian, located in Edmonton. By 1910 too, 
local villagers had decided to petition the province for annexation, as the 
village couldn’t efficiently provide access to the same municipal services 
as the city on their doorstep to the south.

And now back to our story about the first church on the North Hill. In late 
1911, it became necessary for former pastor Fred Patterson to swear an 
affidavit to the effect that from 1907 on, prior to his demise, McArthur had 
been holding the church and land in trust for Crescent Heights Baptist 
Church. Once the provincial courts concurred, the three lots in question 
were then sold to the City of Calgary in conjunction with the sale of the 
other lots to the south in anticipation of future school development on 
the site, which wouldn’t occur until 1928. Although it was consequently 
necessary to move the building off city property, it likely remained there 
for a time- with the City’s forbearance- and continued to serve as a Baptist 
Church until its replacement, a new red brick building on the northeast 
corner of 11th Avenue and 1st Street NW, was completed in 1912. 
(Although an addition to the red brick building was completed in 1957, 
evidence of the 1912 structure can still be seen from the alley just to the 
north of the church.) Around 1912 too, the original 1907 frame Baptist 
Church had been moved to 1006 - 1st Street NW, and although it may 
have served as a manse for a short time, by 1914 the structure had 
attained its present status, that of a residential dwelling. The first resident 
in 1914, according to Henderson’s Directories, was a realtor by the name 
of Archie McCannell. 

But the house now at 1006 was much more than just the first dedicated 
church building on the North Hill. It had also served as a community hall 
when local residents first met in 1907 to petition for village status, and 
was initially the regular meeting place for village councillors to hold their 
meetings. One of the concrete achievements of the village council, which 
was empowered to tax residents, was the construction of a firehall just 

north of 16th Avenue at 1st Street NW; after it had been completed in 
mid-1909, the much larger firehall would supplant the old frame Baptist 
Church (1006) as a meeting place. 

Concurrent with Crescent Heights obtaining village status, local residents 
had also decided to form their own school district. Provincial approval 
for new school district 1768 was similarly granted in 1908, and not only 
did school trustees meet regularly for this purpose in the Baptist Church 
(1006 again), the building also hosted the first public school classes held 
in Crescent Heights, and on the North Hill too for that matter. Students 
were drawn from Rosedale, Sunnyside, Regal Terrace and Nose Creek 
as well as from the village itself. 

The first teacher hired by the trustees 
was Miss Kate Lowry, at a salary of 
$50.00/month; Miss Lowry would later 
go on to teach elementary school at 
Balmoral until 1948. Her first request 
was to have blinds installed on the 
three south-facing windows*, no doubt 
so that her sixteen charges wouldn’t 
be unduly distracted while lessons 
were underway. By August 1908, 
it had become necessary for Miss 
Lowry to requisition a further eighteen 
seats, which would have made for a 
crowded classroom indeed! The trustees were also on record in 1908 
for contemplating proceedings against one Alfred Maberley, a prominent 
village resident and charter member of the local Methodist Church then 
being organized, for refusing to send his children to be schooled at the 
Baptist Church. 

Local school trustees were fully aware that the housing arrangement at 
the Baptist Church was temporary, and plans were soon underway to 
construct a larger frame building, which had been built and occupied by 
September, 1909. The much larger 4 room schoolhouse- known for a time 
as the “White House”, and later as the “Annex”- was located on property 
the board had purchased from realtor J.F. Mitchell. Its original site was just 
off 16th Avenue NW, on the north side, between 1st and 2nd Streets NW. 
Once the sandstone Balmoral School had been built in 1913, the White 
House was relocated to the NW corner of the property, where it remained 
for many years, at one time serving as an Industrial Arts shop. Although 
Balmoral School was initially shared by both public school students and 
Crescent Heights Collegiate, the senior students moved to Crescent 
Heights High School in 1928, upon its completion in its current location. 
Fast forward to the present, since some may have only stayed awake thus 
far in the hopes of hearing a ripping yarn involving ghosts! The home’s 
present owners, who’ve lived here since 1989, report that the year they took 
possession (small joke) of the home, the conversation during Christmas 
dinner turned to that of ghost stories in derelict buildings. At some point 
during the discussion, a clamor arose from the staircase where it sounded 
as if an entity was noisily 

The Little Church That Could cont. from page 5

Kate Lowry, circa 1963



We are a family oriented dental clinic conveniently located in Bridgeland. 
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When the work is completed, look for additions of the park’s historic 
benches and additional waste receptacles around the perimeter of the 
park; upgraded crushed gray limestone pathways; and upgraded picnic 
tables. These improvements will allow our community residents to enjoy 
this well-kept community green space for many years to come.

Another planned upgrade to Crescent Park is the replacement of 
playground fi xtures at its northwest corner. Although this facility was only 
originally installed in year 2000, the City has identifi ed that the structures 
were constructed of chemically treated lumber, which may pose a health 
risk to children playing on and around them. Work is scheduled to start 
in earnest, as soon as the CHCA and the Calgary Parks Foundation can 
put together the details and funding resources for the project. Our board 
member, Kelly Grounds, has taken up the lead on this project and she has 
a number of activities for resident engagement and participation in the 
fundraising and installation of this project. Please contact Kelly Grounds if 
you are interested and/or are able to help in any way. 

This past two months, the CHCA was approached by several agencies 
looking to develop social and affordable housing projects in our community. 
One proposal would see a multi-residential unit project to provide assisted 
accommodation for individuals who are at risk of being homeless in our city, 
while the other proposal would be an affordable housing, multi-residential 
unit project to provide subsidized rental accommodation to single women 
and single mothers. Although the CHCA is honoured that Crescent 
Heights is being selected for these projects, we are also concerned as 
to the additional number of residents this may bring into our community 
and the adherent lack of additional infrastructure and/or public amenities 
to handle such additional increase in density. We are proactively working 
with the many agencies to take an accurate assessment of how many 
such facilities are already located in Crescent Heights and to ensure that 
any proposed projects do not tip the delicate balance between a vibrant 
residential community and one which may over populate our community 
with inadequate amenities to support these additional residents.

Finally, the City is opening up additional opportunities for your input into 
the planning and development of transportation corridors in and around 
the city. Of defi nite interest to CHCA would be Centre Street, which is 
currently designated as a transportation corridor, which bisects Crescent 
Heights. Given that our recent suggestion to the Parks Department at the 
City to perhaps consider planting trees along Centre Street to help with 
developing a more pedestrian friendly streetscape was deferred to the 
folks at Calgary Transportation and Planning for their decision, the CHCA 
will be present at any of these events that would allow our input into the 
future development of transportation corridors in and around Crescent 
Heights. I am still hoping for some more trees and waste receptacles 
along Centre Street to make it a bit more pedestrian friendly, soon.

By the time this month’s newsletter reaches your mailbox, the holiday 
season will be in full swing, and on behalf of my fellow board members at 
the CHCA, we wish you and your family a warm, healthy, safe and joyous 
holiday season, together with a happy and prosperous New Year!

The Little Church That Could 
cont. from page 7
descending the stairs and forcing its way through the front door. When 
the family rushed to investigate however, the damage was quite real; a 
demolished screen door and broken glass everywhere! No further such 
incidents have been reported. Given the diversity of occupants in this 
building since it was fi rst built, it would be a bit of a poser to guess exactly 
which ghosts could have been involved in the manifestation described; 
you’d think there wouldn’t be room in the house for too many more! 

Since 1989, the current owners have raised three kids here, all of whom 
have attended the high school across the street. Earlier, from the years 
1914 to 1989, the home had seen many residents; in the 1950’s for instance, 
it operated as a boarding house, with men very properly occupying one 
level and women the other. As is the case with many Century Homes in 
our city, the house had also frequently sat vacant, and such was the case 
at the time of purchase by the present residents in 1989. 

There are but a handful of homes remaining in Crescent Heights that 
would rate a historic plaque, but with the signifi cant part it played in our 
community’s formative years, this one is certainly at the top of the list! 

References- 1907-1911 Crescent Heights Village Council minutes held at 
Calgary Corporate Archives; 1907-1911 Crescent Heights Public School 
Board minutes, photocopies held at Crescent Heights High School; The 
Village and the City (1986- Eric Gormley, held at Glenbow Archives); 
From Buckboard to Brotherhood: the Baptist Churches in Calgary (1975- 
Shirley Bentall); A.J. McArthur estate fi le- James Short papers at Glenbow 
Archives; Henderson’s Directories

Photo credits- photo of Kate Lowry circa 1963, Balmoral School records; 
photo of 1006 - 1St NW, Professor Z

Thanks to - Carol Stokes, archivist at Calgary Corporate Archives; Iris 
Sadownik, archivist at Crescent Heights High School; Robin Mayer, 
archivist/teacher at Balmoral School; Kate Reeves, historian and archivist, 
Wild Rose United Church; Ian Clarke, Historic Site Director, Alberta 
Culture (and Crescent Heights Baptist Church historian) 

*There are currently no windows on the north side of the house, which was 
once its south-facing elevation when it stood on the southwest corner of 11th 
Avenue and 1st Street NW. If one examines the old siding carefully however, 
the evidence is there that windows were in fact present at one time.

President’s Message cont. from page 3 A special “thank you” to 
Nancy Bennett 

for helping to deliver The Crescent View.
Your volunteer efforts 

are very much appreciated!
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CHCA Community Hall 
Activities and Events
December 2013 CHCA Calendar
03 ...........................CHCA Traffi c & Planning Meeting, 7-9pm
10 ...........................CHCA Board Meeting, 7:30-9pm
17 ...........................CHCA Traffi c & Planning Meeting, 7-9pm

December at the Hall
SUNDAYS:  Pentecostal Church Public Service 10am – noon

MONDAYS: Fitness Class 5-7pm, call Lana 403-999-5373
  Dance and Fitness 7:30 – 9:30pm

TUESDAYS: CHCA Board and Traffi c meetings - all welcome!

WEDNESDAYS:  Tai Chi 7:30 –9:00pm

THURSDAYS: Fitness Class 5:30-8pm
  For info call Lana 403-999-5373

January 2014 CHCA Calendar
07 ...........................CHCA Traffi c & Planning Meeting, 7-9pm
14 ...........................CHCA Board Meeting, 7:30-9pm
21 ...........................CHCA Traffi c & Planning Meeting, 7-9pm
28 ...........................CHCA Board Meeting, 7:30-9pm

January at the Hall
SUNDAYS:  Pentecostal Church Public Service 10am – noon

MONDAYS: Fitness Class 5-7pm, call Lana 403-999-5373
  Dance and Fitness 7:30 – 9:30pm

TUESDAYS: CHCA Board and Traffi c meetings - all welcome!

WEDNESDAYS:  Tai Chi 7:30 –9:00pm

THURSDAYS: Fitness Class 5:30-8pm
  For info call Lana 403-999-5373

For more a more detailed Hall Calendar and for event and activities 
contact information please visit:
http://www.calgaryarea.com/nw/crescenthts/calendar/diary.asp

We welcome Social Services patients!
ABOUT U DENTAL

We treat you as family!

DR. DAVID DYRHOLM, DDS

 New patients always welcome
After hours emergencies accepted

Open 6 days/week - including evenings
Direct-billing to your insurance available

New Patients Welcome! 
CALL US AT 403-288-4444 

#102-16 AVENUE NE   
WEBSITE: WWW. ABOUTUDENTAL.COM
EMAIL: ABOUTUDENTAL@YAHOO.COM

FREE PARKING!

Danish Lutheran Church 
210 - 10 Avenue NE  •  403-277-4085

Visit our Christmas Bazaar! Dec 7, 1 - 4pm
Holiday gifts and crafts! Craft making, hotdogs, and fun!

Christmas 

Services

Dec 24   English services at 2pm and 7pm.
               Danish service at 3:30pm.
Dec 25   English service at 10am

English services every Sunday at 10:00am
Danish services each 2nd and 4th Sunday at 11:15am

Christine Lloyd, R.M.T.,C.S.T.
(403) 481-6109
Crescent Heights

Therapeutic Massage  •  CranioSacral Therapy
JAW WORK  / T.M.J.  •  16 yrs. experience



We’re on the Web!
If you would like to find out more about resources 

and events in Crescent Heights please visit:
www.calgaryarea.com

Click the ‘Select Community” button and
scroll down to “Crescent Heights”.

Crescent Park playground 
revitalization 
At our October 9th CHCA board meeting City Parks representatives 
informed us that the Crescent Park playground (1101 – 2nd Street NW) 
was on their list for replacement. Each year there is only a handful of 
parks in the entire City area that are chosen to be replaced. The City uses 
a scale model of 1 (new) to 5 (Old/Does not meet Safety Standards) to 
determine the value of the park. CHCA was informed that the City had 
rated our Crescent Park at a 4. This rating was based on the facts that 
the existing park is wood and which is most likely treated with Chromated 
Copper Arsenate, or CCA (a toxic preservative), the bolts are badly rusting 
and it does not meet the current safety standards.

CHCA was encouraged to apply for The Building Playground and 
Communities Grant and the CFEP Grant. We are also accepting 
donations for the playground project and any donations we receive by 
December 15, 2013 qualify for matching funding by CFEP. All donations 
qualify for tax receipts.

Community engagement will start sometime in the New Year for playground 
design and feedback.

If you know of anyone, or any company that would like to donate to 
the project or have any comments or questions, please contact Kellee 
Grounds at kellee_g@hotmail.com.

The Redeemed Christian 
Church of God (Christ Embassy Parish)

A Pentecostal church that is building the people of the Word to become 
change ambassadors to the WORLD. We meet at Crescent Height 
Community Hall as follows:
Sundays- 9.30am – 11.30am
1st Friday of every month-10pm- 1am
Pastor in charge- Gregory Odiase 

Request for comments on 
Canada Day fireworks
The Community Association wants to hear from you. Please send all your 
comments to chtraffic@hotmail.com

This has been the second year of fireworks at the Centre Street Bridge 
to celebrate Canada Day. Unfortunately, we were never consulted or 
provided with any information as to the City’s plans regarding ingress and 
egress of traffic and emergency vehicles for the two years this event has 
been held. For this reason, we are requesting your comments. 

If you have any comments on the traffic and suggested improvements 
that you would like to share regarding Canada Day fireworks held 
on Centre Street Bridge, please provide all your comments to me at 
chtraffic@hotmail.com. Your comments will be compiled for discussion 
with the City in anticipation of Canada Day 2014. Please provide your 
name, address and as well include your phone number and email for 
follow up if required. Thank you. 

S. Ho Lem
CHCA Director at Large

Newsletter Editorial Deadlines
The Crescent View is published ten times per year. 

Deadline: The 10th of each month for the following month. For example: 
To be published in the June issue, the deadline is May 10. Special 
September issue deadline: August 1st (to accommodate all the ‘back-to-
school’ material).

The July/August issue is combined into one publication and so is the 
December/January issue. The deadlines for these two issues are June 10 
and November 10 respectively.

Please email your articles or event listings, as an attachment in MS Word 
form, to Elizabeth Stady at chcaview@gmail.com.



Snow Angel program
The City of Calgary promotes the SNOW ANGEL program, which encourages “Neighbours helping 
neighbours”. We believe this should be the natural thing to do. If you have a neighbor that is unable 
to clean their sidewalk, be a GOOD NEIGHBOUR, and do it for them. It only takes a few minutes, 
and makes it safe for everyone. It also keeps the Bylaw Officer away!

We as a Community Association encourage residents to get involved – what better way than to help 
a neighbor keep their sidewalk clean?

Seniors’ Resources
Calgary Seniors’ Resource Society provides programs and services that help seniors remain 
living independently in their own homes as long as possible. In addition to assisting with critical 
needs like housing, pension and benefit applications, CSRS also provides transportation to 
medical appointments and, companionship and social support through programs like Escorted 
Transportation and Friendly Visiting.

To access CSRS programs and services, you simply need to call our office at (403) 266-6200 
and speak with our receptionist. Eligibility criteria and wait times will vary between programs. If 
for some reason we are not able to help you, we will do our best to find out who can and connect 
you with them.

If you suspect a senior is at risk, please call the 24/7 Seniors Help Line (run in partnership with 
the Distress Centre) at (403) 264-7700. Trained volunteers are standing by to answer your call and 
will ensure your personal information remains confidential. Your concerns will be forwarded to the 
CSRS Senior Connect Outreach Social Worker, who meets with seniors and helps connect them to 
the community support services they need. 

Senior Connect
Free education sessions teach groups, businesses and individuals to recognize the signs and 
symptoms that a senior may be at risk and how to report their concerns via a 24 hour seniors help 
line. The Senior Connect Outreach Worker, who is a registered social worker, then follows up with 
the senior and connects them to community resources. To book a Senior Connect training session 
or for additional information, please contact CSRS at (403) 266-6200.

Road, sidewalk and pathway snow clearing
Did you know that there are new maps available on calgary.ca that outline the pathways, sidewalks 
and overpasses that are snow cleared by the City? 

These maps not only show the areas that are snow cleared but they also identify the business 
unit that does the clearing. This is extremely beneficial in ensuring that citizens requests for snow 
clearing are directed to the appropriate business unit not only by 311 agents but by the citizen 
themselves through the online or handheld app service requests.

The link to the maps can be found on the Pathway snow clearing page. http://www.calgary.ca/
CSPS/Parks/Pages/Pathways/Snow-clearing.aspx 
This page also shows users how to request snow clearing for areas that are cleared by the different 
business units.

Contemplate the
Coming of our Lord

Christmas Schedule

All Are Welcome

Kindermusik with Miss Pam

403-457-4126
Classes held at

Renfrew Community Hall
811 Radford Road NE

We are in your 
neighborhood - call today!



A recent circulation for another mammoth infill development proposed 
an attached garage with access off the rear lane, but the bylaw check 
revealed that such attached garages, even in the rear, are Not On. 
Members of the CHCA Traffic and Planning Committee in attendance 
could not recall having seen such a proposal before and wondered at the 
logic of the prohibition under the Land Use Bylaw. And indeed no less an 
authority than Calgary’s former Director of Land Use Planning and Policy, 
Mary Axworthy, was unable to advise us on the policy rationale for the 
LUB’s scotching of the rear-driveway plan. It was noted by committee 
members that the attached garage was accessed from the lane by a wide 
and long driveway and apron, suggesting that the stacking of as many 
as six vehicles as between the garage and driveway would have been 
possible. Yes I love living in the inner city and need parking for these six 
vehicles and perhaps a couple more on street.

Two back-to-back presentations to the committee on October 15 and 
November 5 herald the development of a pair of housing facilities that 
will advance the Calgary Homeless Foundation’s Ten Year Plan to End 
Homelessness in Calgary. The first was presented by Louise Gallagher 
and Matt Vermunt of the Calgary Homeless Foundation, which proposes 
to develop a building to house 25 to 30 individuals in as many as 30 units. 
In a plan to leverage some provincial funds for new purpose-built facilities, 
the proposed units would require a parking relaxation and occupy a site 
on Second Avenue NE off Edmonton Trail, parcels currently occupied by 
two older homes zoned MC-2 on a combined 50 by 130-foot site. The cost 
to build the facility is currently estimated at $150K per unit, and placement 
of residents in the units would be handled by a single social agency yet 
to be determined. If Hound’s notes can be relied upon, the CHF owns 
and operates some 400 housing units in 22 properties in Calgary, which 
units have begun to give palpable form to its “Housing-First” Ten Year 
Plan. The proposal fits the “smaller model” in the range of facility sizes 
and is intended to house individuals rather than families. In addition to 
the individual units there would be a common area and on-site resident 
management.

On November 5 we were visited by Cindy Law, founder and principal of 
Avanti Housing, with a proposal to purchase an existing building of 14 
units to house single women and single mothers who are moving out of 
abusive relationships through such agencies and the Sheriff King Home 
and Discovery House. Some clients may be new Canadians. The facility 
will not be a shelter or a halfway house, but a special care facility with a 
focus on vulnerable single women transitioning from short-term emergency 
shelter housing to a longer-term housing solution. Avanti Housing’s 
proposal is also part of the Ten Year Plan to End Homelessness and will 
offer transitional support to its clients through continuing partnerships with 
other dedicated support agencies such as the YWCA , the Sheriff King 
and Discovery House. Placements at the facility will be made by one or 
more agencies, rents will be below market by 10 to 20 per cent and be 
aimed at a break-even level to meet the project’s mortgage obligations.

Some few years ago, Crescent Heights was well represented in a lengthy 
and exhaustive review of the roles of Special Care Facilities in Calgary 

and their relationship to the Land Use By-law; specifically through an 
inquiry as to whether Special Care Facilities did or did not belong in 
particular land use districts. I believe Crescent Heights was at that table 
in 2010 and 2011 as a result of our having been host to two special care 
facilities at opposite ends of the “spectrum” of such facilities: one being 
the Wing Kei Care Centre, the other the Mustard Seed’s temporary Winter 
Emergency Shelter in the old Brick Warehouse building, which operated 
through the winter of 2006-2007 just prior to the building’s demolition. This 
experience positioned Crescent Heights to speak knowledgeably and with 
some authority as to the different management needs for facilities at very 
different points on the operational continuum of Special Care Facilities 
(SCFs), and the relative expertise of agencies that operate them. One of 
the earliest, clearest and most forceful of the findings of the stakeholder 
group was that no land use district ought to be considered inappropriate 
to a SCF, but unlike older large-scale planning applications, no undue 
concentration of SCFs or non-market housing ought to occur, lest such 
concentration allow the repetition of well-documented past mistakes 
where such concentration led to social disorder or the “ghettoization” of 
non-market housing. 

Perhaps it’s a mere coincidence that these two Housing-First proposals 
should come to Crescent Heights so close in time to one another, but 
the discussion following the presentations was lively and covered a 
wide range of subjects: just how much non-market housing, offered by 
a range of agencies for a diverse client base, is already operating in the 
community? It was recalled that interest was high and the response of 
some residents was wary when the Calgary Housing Company’s 20-
plus unit affordable housing building was proposed (and is now in the 
pipeline) for 15th Avenue NE. One other 12-unit addictions-based facility 
operates in the community. Do the two new proposals raise a question of 
concentration? Are there good-neighbour agreements sufficiently robust 
to ensure that social housing is a good fit in an established community? If 
the not-for-profit agencies that operate SCFs enjoy partial or full property 
tax abatement, does it undermine the community’s tax base? If competent 
and caring agencies undertake to acquire and demolish negligently-
managed slumlord properties in our community (of which there is an 
alarming number) and replace them with properly-managed facilities with 
on-site management and diligent oversight, might we not be far further 
ahead? Does the pace of low-density redevelopment at the high end, and 
a parallel development of additional non-market housing, tend to create a 
community of economic extremes? 

We are already a remarkably diverse community, not least in respect of our 
economic diversity. Some of the most valuable residential real estate in 
the city sits a stone’s throw from some of the most wretched and neglected 
housing stock to be found anywhere in Calgary. Crescent Heights always 
has been and always will be a welcoming community. It’s going to be a 
test for our community as to how we receive and accommodate these 
currently proposed and future social housing projects. One wonders what 
they would make of them in Rosedale, Britannia or Eagle Ridge. As it was 
said of nations, can a community be judged the quality of its mercy? Will 
we open our doors or encircle our back yard with razor wire?

Community Planning Update: Imminent Arrivals
by Hound Ferret, Scribe to CHCA Traffic and Planning Committee
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Time Period: October 2013 to September 2014

Managed by: Current Treasurer for CHCA and 
Current Membership Director for CHCA

Distribution: CHCA members for implementation

Objectives: 
• Promote neighbor to neighbour to neighbour contact and
  communication;
• Increase number of new members in CHCA;
• Tool to measure feedback and/or topics of concerns to CHCA
  residents;
• Encourage people to hold “mini block parties” to develop
  neighbourhood cohesiveness.

Mini Block Parties Format: 
CHCA will reimburse up to $50 to current CHCA members in good standing, 
to host mini block parties; The member who submits the expense claim 
must also submit a summary report of topics / discussions taken place 
at the event, and the desired outcome or solution proposed for further 
investigation / follow-up.

Receipts for expenses must be submitted to support the claim, together 
with proof of current membership. All submitted receipts and reports 
become property of CHCA.

Rules: 
• Minimum of two new individual / family members per event (non-   
   current CHCA members);
• Minimum 40% of the attendees must be new CHCA members
   (signup at event);
• Existing CHCA members can host 2 events per year;
• Existing CHCA members can participate in 2 events per year as
  non-host capacity;
• Reports and expenses must be submitted within two weeks of
  event’s date.

Report to be submitted directly to membership director / coordinator with 
new membership signup forms and applicable membership fees for new 
membership(s).

Please allow up to 4 weeks, from receipt of claim, for reimbursement 
cheque to be paid.

Let’s talk about Crescent Heights!
Crescent Heights Community Association membership drive initiative

“Let’s talk about Crescent Heights” - membership drive initiative! 
Report / Request for funding

Submitted by:  ________________________________________ Report Date: _______________
Event Date:  ____________________________________ Location:__________________
Attendees: ____________________________________ P#:___________________    member / new
  ____________________________________ P#:___________________    member / new
  ____________________________________ P#:___________________    member / new
  ____________________________________ P#:___________________    member / new
  ____________________________________ P#:___________________    member / new

Topics of discussion and desired outcome:
1) _______________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

2) _______________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________

3) _______________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________

Total Receipts submitted: ______________ Cheque made out to: _____________________



Snow Route parking bans
What are Snow Route parking bans and why do we need them?
Snow Route parking bans are temporary parking restrictions on designated 
routes that will be in effect for up to 72 hours following snow falls of five (5) 
centimetres or more. Snow Routes exist in all communities in Calgary, and 
include major roadways and most bus routes. Snow Routes have been 
marked by blue signs with white snowflakes ―Watch for these signs in 
your community. Snow Route locations can be found at Calgary.ca/snow.

Snow Route parking bans are beneficial for a number of reasons:
• City crews will be able to remove snow from curb-to-curb on major traffic 
routes.
• Plowing times will be reduced by up to 30 per cent as plows won’t have 
to navigate around parked cars. This will enable crews to get to residential 
routes faster. 
• Vehicles won’t get plowed-in.
• Snow that builds up around parked cars will not get pushed back onto 
the road once they are moved. 

Snow Route parking bans have been considered a best practice for years 
in most winter cities, including, Winnipeg, Toronto, Montreal and Chicago.

What this means for Calgarians
We need your support to make this program a success. You can help us 
make our roads safer and more driveable this winter by ensuring your car is 

not parked on a Snow Route during a parking ban. Become familiar with the 
Snow Routes in the areas where you live, work and visit. Be aware of the 
weather and understand that if you are parked on a Snow Route this winter 
and a parking ban is declared, you will have to find alternate parking. 

If you are ever unsure if a parking ban is in effect, visit Calgary.ca/snow, 
tune in to local news or radio stations, or call 3-1-1 and listen to the 
automated Snow Route message.

Parking bans will be declared through a five-step process:
1. Snow event advisory - If 5 cm or more of snow is forecasted, The City 
will issue a “Snow Event Advisory” through the media and online. This 
is meant to warn citizens that snow is expected and vehicles parked on 
Snow Routes will have to be moved. 
2. Citizens move their vehicles – Cars parked on Snow Routes should be 
moved as soon as possible.
3. Snow event declaration - If there is an accumulated snow fall of 5 cm or 
more, The City will declare a Snow Event and Snow Route parking bans 
will be in effect for 72 hours.
4. Plowing – Snow clearing operations will occur on Snow Routes for up 
to 72 hours after a parking ban has been declared. 
5. Snow Route parking ban lifted – The City will announce through the 
media and online when the Snow Route parking ban is lifted. Once the 
ban is lifted, citizens can park on the roads as usual.

Questions?
To find out more about Snow Routes visit www.calgary.ca/snow. 
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Hughes’ House B & B. Crescent Hts. area. 
Family-friendly. Visiting relative specials.
403.804.4431  Visit www.hugheshouse.ca

Lotus Belly Dance Studio with Ariellah 
Beginner to Advanced - Mon-Thr and Sat
www.bellydancetoo.com Call (403) 247-9776
or email: lotusbellydance@shaw.ca

Kindermusik at Renfrew Hall. Sing, play and 
learn with your child. For more info call (403) 
457-4126  or email: placusta@me.com

Ballet, Contemporary, Jazz, Acro Ages 3+
Crescent Heights location! New programs 
start in January! Only 8 Spots Per Class!  
Register Today! Ballet Classique 
www.balletcalgary.com  403 245-4346 

ONLY PERFECT CLEANING SERVICES
References/Bonded. Free est. Non-abrasive, 
ph-neutral, biodegradable supplies + microfi-
bre cloths for top quality residential cleaning. 
Call (403) 719-4052 or (587) 434-0798.

TLC CLEANING, Licensed, Insured,
Bonded, WCB Covered, excellent rates
and references, enviro friendly options too! 
Free estimates, call Carol at 403-614-8522

Experienced, reliable, bonded residential
cleaner accepting new clients.
Please call Natasha at 403-999-3603

Tony Peterson Eavestrough
Free estimates, prompt service, quality work
Call Tony 403-230-7428 (Since 1990)

 

Successful female in Crescent Heights seeks 
personal assistant. Must be responsible, reli-
able, organized, flexible self-starter w/ calm 
even disposition. Impeccable driving record 
+ car for errands required. Please send your 
resume to tina@michelegunderson.com

PAID POSITION - supportive roommate for 
mentally challenged young lady. Must be 
warm, caring, love to visit and go on out-
ings. No exp. necessary. Car required.
Call for more info, Ann 403-280-1032.

Tub tired looking-hard to clean-don’t like the
color? Call Obe / Arlene at BathMaster for 
all  refi nishing needs! Call 403-293-4810
or calgary.bath@bathmaster.com

Snow Clearing From Ten Dollars. 
Call Warren at 403-966-9702.
All Winter Contracts Available.

Free coaching sessions! Martha Beck Life 
Coach working toward certification needs
your help! For more info contact me at: 
koyounglove@gmail.com

Superior Plumbing - Journeyman Plumber
Gas fitter. Bathrooms/Hot Water Tank/etc
No job too small! 403-477-9754
superior.plumbing@hotmail.com

‘TEXT ONLY’ CLASSIFIED ADS 
First three lines ...............$79 (less than $7.50/community)
Each additional line ..... +$15
BOLD font .................... +$15 
Custom font ...........+$20/line

Over 31,500
copies each

edition
VALUE DISCOUNTS FOR FREQUENCY ADVERTISING
3 editions: 10% OFF   5 editions: 15% OFF  10 editions: 20% OFF

Text ads only.    Prices do not include GST.

CLASSIFIED DISPLAY ADS (BOXES)
Regular Size - 1 edition ................. $119 (+GST)
Regular Size - 5 editions ............... $479 (+GST)
Regular Size - 10 editions ............. $899 (+GST)
Large Size - 1 edition ..................... $169 (+GST)
Large Size - 5 editions ................... $699 (+GST)
Large Size - 10 editions ............... $1299 (+GST)
Frequency discounts have been applied to multi-edition display rates.

Area Classified Ads All Classified ads must be prepaid

Call 403-276-8108 to book your ad.

CASH

CHEQUE

HATE PAINTING?  We love it!
We also do repairs and small

renos to make your home more 
functional and more beautiful. 

Call us for reasonable rates
and careful detailed work.

Insured, with +15 years experience!

403-830-4453
dage@shaw.ca

WINDCREST
    KENNELS
(403) 285-9303
243190 RAINBOW ROAD

Serving Calgary for over 23 yrs!

Adopt - Foster - Volunteer - Donate
Our volunteers range in age from 
young children to seniors and all

are animal-lovers who are looking to 
make a difference.

To learn more, please visit
www.aarcs.ca

CLASSIFIED ADS WORK 
FOR YOU!



Don’t Let Thieves Steal Your Christmas
The Christmas season is prime time for car prowlers and thieves. Gifts and valuables in vehicles 
can make their jobs easy. Here are a few tips to help reduce your risk:
• When you exit or enter your parked vehicle, stop and take a look around the area.
• Before leaving your parked car, always remove the keys, roll up the windows and lock the doors. 
• Park in a well-lit area, use parking lots frequented by others 
• Put all valuables and gifts in your trunk. If that’s not possible, conceal gifts and other valuables. 
• Try not to unload gifts in your vehicle and then leave it unattended in the same parking spot. Car 
prowlers might be on the lookout for shoppers traveling back and forth from stores to unload gifts. 
• Never leave your car running unattended. 
• If you park in an attached garage, always lock the door leading from the house to the garage and 
the garage door.
• If you don’t park in a secure garage at home, don’t leave gifts in cars overnight to keep them secret. 
• After opening an automatic gate to underground parking, wait for the gate to close before you park. 

Prevent crime by reporting suspicious behaviour to police at 403 266-1234. Call 911 for a 
crime in progress.

If your car is broken into: 
• Inventory missing articles for later use with the police or an insurance claim. 
• Report online at www.calgarypolice.ca/onlinreporting or in person at a district office. Even if there’s 
little chance of catching the suspect, alerting the police can help prevent somebody else’s car from 
being prowled.

Special thanks to the Crime Prevention Unit at the Calgary Police Service for their input.

de WAAL 
MUSIC STUDIO

263-3339Since
1979

Drums • Piano • Bass
Voice • Guitar • Trombone

Saxophone • Clarinet
 Trumpet • Flute

www.dewaalmusic.com

Lower Level, Rear Entrance 
of the de Waal Block

32b 4th Street NE
Bridgeland District 

1½ blocks north of Memorial Drive

Gift Certificates Available!
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This holiday season, 
protect our environment.
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Perhaps three decades ago, I heard Ray Kurzweil speak at a conference 
and never forgot him and his messages. He was an outstanding speaker. 
The Singularity is Near employs the same clarity to explain rather easily 
the complex science of biology-based computing. 

The book was published in 2005, which is fortunate for me because 
many concepts are more recognizable now they have moved into the 
mainstream. The exponential miniaturization of the last eight years 
helps the reader comprehend how computing power will be woven into 
clothing and other everyday items. The invention and improvement 
of cochlear implants points the way to ubiquitous support of human 
functionality by computers.

For decades computing power has been doubling every 18 months, 
known as Moore’s law. This could be continued indefinitely by using 
or mimicking biological processes for accomplishing work. Kurzweil 
emphasizes that we won’t need to replicate biological processes. 
Reverse engineering allows scientists to replace biological functions 
in ways that innovatively use available or invented materials. A basic 

example can be recognized by comparing Icarus unsuccessfully 
beating artificial feathered wings and our flying fixed-wing aircraft made 
of strong metals and polymers.

Already we can see the use of information technologies to drastically 
reduce power consumption. This is why the tablet computers of today 
vastly outperform the desktop computers of only a decade ago. And, why 
today’s cars consume less fossil fuel while providing more “information 
content”, such as GPS and engine monitoring.

The “singularity” is the point at which technological change is so rapid 
that humans will not be able to comprehend its entirety. In effect, the 
human mind will be able to take advantage of computing power and 
memory without distinction between human and machine. According to 
Kurzweil, this will occur about the middle of this century. When I heard 
him speak a long time ago, the timeframe was 2020. Both now and then, 
rather than absolute predictions, I consider his ideas stimuli for my own 
thinking; nevertheless, he has an excellent track-record for predicting 
the future.

 Off the Shelf
    Book review by Judith Umbach

The Singularity is Near,
When Humans Transcend Biology

by Ray Kurzweil

Licensing your cat or dog
The first step towards responsible pet ownership is to license your cat 
or dog.  Here are five things every Calgarian should know about pet 
licensing:

1. Your cat or dog’s licence is his ticket home! Licensing your pet provides 
Animal & Bylaw Services with the information needed to reunite you with 
your pet should he ever become lost. A licence tag also tells people who 
may find your cat or dog that the animal is owned and that they should 
turn him in to Animal & Bylaw Services. 

2. Licensing your cat or dog is the law! Under the Responsible Pet 
Ownership Bylaw 23M2006, by three months of age, all cats and dogs 
residing in Calgary must be licensed with The City of Calgary Animal & 
Bylaw Services. The penalty for an unlicensed cat or dog is $250.

3. Cat and dog licences must be renewed annually! A one-year licence 
costs:
• $15 for altered cats and kittens (up to six months old)
• $30 for unaltered cats 
• $36 for altered dogs and puppies (up to six months old)
• $58 for unaltered dogs 

4. Your licence fees, not tax dollars, fund our Animal Services operations!  
Your fees allow us to:
• Return lost cats and dogs to their owners and enforce the Responsible 
Pet Ownership Bylaw.
• Deliver school programs and educate animal owners about responsible 
pet ownership.
• Feed and shelter lost cats and dogs at the Animal Services Centre.
• Operate a state-of-the-art veterinary clinic to provide care for adoptable 
cats and dogs.
• Operate our animal adoption and volunteer animal socialization 
programs.
• Provide emergency medical care for lost cats and dogs that are injured.
• Help neighbours resolve animal-related conflicts.
• Provide free spay or neuter surgeries for the cats and dogs of low-
income Calgarians.

5. Purchasing and renewing a cat or dog licence is easy!  You can purchase 
or renew a licence online (calgary.ca/petlicences), by phone (3-1-1), or in 
person at the Animal Services Centre (2201 Portland Street S.E.).
Thank you to all Calgarians who license their cats and dogs every year!  
Your commitment to responsible pet ownership helps us to create healthy, 
safe and vibrant communities for people and their pets.

For more information about pet licensing and the Responsible Pet 
Ownership Bylaw, visit calgary.ca/animalservices.



info@pureenergydancefoundation.com
#1, 3220 - 5th Avenue NE   (403) 250-1209
www.pureenergydancefoundation.com

We are a Not-For-Profi t Dance Studio, now in our 5th 
year, providing recreational and competitive classes 

for all interested dancers ages 3 to adult. 
Pure Energy Dance offers Tap, Jazz, Ballet, Hip- Hop, 

Lyrical, Contemporary and Modern instruction. 
Come out and try your fi rst class for free. 
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St. Alphonsus 
Fine Arts School

We extend a warm welcome and invitation to
attend our Junior High Fine Arts 

Open House & Information Night 
on February 6th, 2014 at 6:30 p.m.

403-500-2016

928 Radnor Avenue N.E. 




